WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of an extra-ordinary meeting held on Monday 29 April at 6.30pm

Present: Cllrs John Freeman (chairman), Eileen Bland, Michelle Budden, Gillian Edwards, William Reynolds, John Taylor, Peter Wilkinson (vice chairman) and Garry Williams.

In attendance: CW&C Cllr Paul Williams and Peter Andrewartha

Public Forum:  Peter Andrewartha offered to pay £200 towards the provision of a litter bin on the path between Lime Avenue and Walnut Avenue.

Apologies for absence: CW&C Cllr Charles Fifield, Cllrs Julian Bland and Iain Lasseter 

227
Computer 
Following the recent hacking attempt by somebody purporting to be from BT investigating the loss of our email service the computer was cleaned and has been returned.  No fraudulent activities have occurred.
228
Clerk: Mrs Helen Smith has been appointed clerk and will start on Tuesday 7 May.

229
Replacement computer:  It was agreed to purchase a new computer for the Council and that a group made up of Cllrs Peter Wilkinson, Garry Williams and our new clerk Helen Smith who has significant expertise with the latest computer systems will come back with proposals and a budget of £1000 was agreed.
230
Pension provider: There have been problems with out pension provider, Nest, over collecting direct debits as they fall due.  Cllr Peter Wilkinson has since confirmed  that the matter has been resolved.

231
Audit: The meeting had originally been called to confirm details for the annual audit but since the computer problems we have been unable to proceed.  It was agreed to hold a further meeting on 7 May at 6.30pm.

Part B

Confidential Item

232
Bank Account:  As soon as the attempted hack was detected the Council’s Bank account was frozen.  During investigations it has been found that some former councillors were still listed as signatories.  Once the account is back in use they will be removed,and four existing councillors authorised to be the signatories going forward.








The meeting closed at 7pm
